
Who : Luka Rocco Magnotta (formerly Eric Clinton Newman)  

 

What : A person recorded video of themselves in a small room with 2 kittens 

where they commit a cruel act upon the kittens that ends in their deaths. These 

videos are referred to as the Vacuum Kitten Killer (VKK). This same person also 

recorded video and took pictures of himself a few days later playing with the 

deceased kittens. These videos are referred to as the Aftermath. 

When : We believe the videos and pictures of these cruel acts were taken in 

November 2010. On December 21, 2010, three of the VKK videos were uploaded 

to YouTube under  a "Uonlywish500" account name. Within 24 hours, the videos 

were removed from YouTube but were saved by someone for the purpose of 

investigating the cruel act against these kittens. This is where the search for the 

person began. 

 

Search : A search for the person in the videos has been ongoing since December 

by a group of people on Facebook. Pictures of Luka were found by this group that 

make it appear he is the person in VKK videos who committed this act against the 

kittens. Luka is a person of interest at this time. We are a group of concerned 

individuals who have spent several weeks trying to locate the person in the video 

to prevent any further acts of cruelty to animals. 

Where : Luka has lived in the Toronto area along with his family since he was a 

child. We believe he is still in the Toronto area but we do not have an exact 

location for him currently. A picture of Luka sitting inside a store was taken with 

an iPhone camera and posted online. The EXIF data on that picture gives us 

the date it was taken and the GPS coordinates which indicate he was in 

Toronto on that day. 

Camera   GPS Position   Date of Creation 

Apple iPhone 4  43.652 N, 79.379 W  2010:10:31 16:16:15 

   (Toronto Eaton Center) 

 

 

Why : There is speculation that he committed these cruel acts and recorded it in order to sell videos. This is only 

speculation at this point.  

 

We were hesitant to contact you as we are not from Canada.  At this point, we are unable to find a way to contact Luka 

directly which is why we are contacting you. We would appreciate any assistance your organization can provide to help 

us in finding the person in the videos who we believe to be Luka. 

 

Resources :  

Facebook group searching for person in the video: Find VKK for Justice!!! 

Copies of the videos can be viewed at: http://www.preparednessproject.com/video/ 

http://www.facebook.com/home.php?sk=group_173770029323074
http://www.preparednessproject.com/video/

